
Minutes of a meeting of Lamphey Community Council

held on 28 January 2019.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mr John, Mr Parfitt, Mr Purser, Mr Skeels, Mr Tunstall and Mr Vince. 



Mrs Hodgson left the meeting at 8.30pm.
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
There were no apologies for absence.
Declaration of
There were no declaration of interest.
 Interest.

Minutes.
1) The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 17 December  2018 had been circulated to members. 

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.
2) The minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 14 January 2019 had been circulated to Members.

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr Skeels and agreed by all Members.
1. To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of previous Council Meetings that are not agenda items in their own rights:- 
A) Mains water supply in FWE. This matter is still being pursued. 
B) Lamphey Notice Board. Mr Purser stated that this matter is ongoing and he waiting for Mr Malwyn Llewellyn to carry out the necessary remedial work.
C) Hodgeston Notice Board. Mr Purser stated that the keys have been cut and he will try them before handing them to the Clerk and an invoice for £6 has been paid by him.

 Resolved. Mr Purser be reimbursed £6. Proposed by Mr Skeels and seconded by Mr John and agreed by all Members.
D) Bins at Freshwater East.  Still no reply has been received. 
E) Horses on Freshwater East beach. No further reply has been received.
F) Digital Recording System. This matter is included under item 11. .

G) Possible sewerage contamination of bathing waters at Freshwater East beach. Replies have been received from DCWW and NRW and both have been asked if they have records of any emergency discharges from Freshwater east Treatment Works and NRW have been invited to the next advisory meeting scheduled for 21 May 2019.  
H) Lamphey Community Garden.  Since the matter of the Christmas tree has been resolve then this matter is closed.
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2.Treasurer’s report. The Treasurer handed out an analysis of the income and expenditure for the 3rd quarter ended 31 December 2018. The Chair stated that some of the Councillors had approached her for advice if they are asked by Electors for an explanation of the proposed increase in the Community Council precept and she handed Members a prepared statement. Mrs Hodgson stated that she taken up Mr Vince’s proposal with PCC regarding the paying of elections by Town and Community Council by means of an insurance fund and buying into it which will be very beneficial to many Town and Community Councils.
3. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mrs Hodgson stated there was nothing to report from a recent Village Hall meeting. Mr Skeels stated that a School Governors meeting had been held recently and he was unable to attend due to work commitment as he was only advised of the meeting at 9.30 on the day of the meeting.
4. Review of Highway safety in the 3 Villages. 
A) Update on SRiC bid. An email from Sue Lewis in PCC to Mrs Hodgson was read to the Meeting. A bid has been submitted for £343K for the first phase of the work and a further bid will be submitted in 2012/21 for a further £350K.

Resolved.  A copy of the plans be sent to the Clerk so that letters can be sent to Lamphey Village Hall and Lamphey Recreation ground advising them of this proposed footpath. PCC and the Land Registry be asked for confirmation of who owns this land. Mr John Parsons and Greathead and Whitelock be asked if they have any information on this matter in particular, how the Charity Commission is involved.. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members. 
5. Bursary Update. An email has been received from Mrs Kellie John stating that unfortunately due to recent sickness and family obligations she is unable to undertake further education at this moment in time. An invoice from Panda Education and Training Ltd has been received for £297 in respect of training for Sara Jones.
Resolved.  This be forwarded to Sinead Henehan in PCC for payment.
6. Feedback from training sessions and workshops and other meetings attended by Councillors since our last meeting.  The Chair reported that she had recently attended the Information Management training course and amongst the items discussed were the payment of the annual £40 data protection fee and the backing up of information held.
7.Planning Applications:-
Received:-

A) Use of annexe (in retrospect) as a self contained holiday unit in excess of 4 years Stella Maris, Freshwater East – NP/18/0750/CLE.
Resolved.  A reply be sent querying if this application should be dealt with the use began more than 10 years before the date of the application rather than under the use as a single dwelling began more than 4 years before the date of the application Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members.
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Granted:-
A) Construction of 3 car garage for private use Freshwater Inn, Jason Road, Freshwater East –NP/18/0402/FUL.

B) 1 Tree to be felled and 1 Tree to be pruned Duneside, Jason Road, Freshwater east – NP/18/0518/TPO.

C)  Replace flat roof with pitched roof and external cladding – 168, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/18/0678/FUl.

D) Replace flat roof with pitched roof and external cladding – 214, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/18/0679/FUl.

E) Replace flat roof with pitched roof and external cladding – 266, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/18/0680/FUl.

F)  Proposed change of use to Bed & Breakfast and side and rear extensions to form replacement conservatory and garden room Upper Portclew House, Portclew Road, Freshwater East – NP/18/0691/FUL.
Refused:-
A) Two Residential Dwellings Land at Meadow Gardens Lamphey – 18/0785/PA.
Mr Vince asked why no previous correspondence has been received on this matter previously.
Resolved. The Clerk investigate this matter further.

8. 2nd homes in the area.  The Chair reported that Mr Tunstall and Mr Vince will be working on submitting an application for the Freshwater East Bay Scheme in the next financial year.
9. Burial ground in Lamphey. Mrs Hodgson stated that she had met with Mr Purser before Christmas on this matter. She has also discussed the matter with Mr Phil Baker in PCC and he is willing to attend and talk to Lamphey Community Council but she would rather have the Community Council’s views before arranging a meeting. A long discussion then took place and Mr Purser stated that South Pembrokeshire District Council had purchased this land around 1976 as a burial ground for Lamphey and at present there is a tenancy agreement on this land for the next 3-5 years.
Resolved.  A) Mrs Hodgson ask PCC for documentary evidence on ownership of the land.
B) The Chair ask Mrs Tomlinson for an update on her research.

C) The matter be discussed again at the February 2019 monthly meeting.

10. Payments:-

A)  HMRC

Clerk’s tax December 2018


 £54.80
Resolved.  This be paid. Proposed by Mr Tunstall and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.
11. To purchase a new computer and software for the Clerk’s use. Mr Tunstall stated that the computer and digital recording system will be ready for collection 5 days after the Community Council’s cheque has been cleared by the bank.
Resolved.  The cheque for £639 be issued to Cybercure. Proposed by Mr Tunstall and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.
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12. Update on funding for Lamphey Play Area equipment and fencing. The Chair reported that a site meeting is planned for early February 2019 and she showed members the plans received from Playdale and advised the Meeting that no further progress can be made until the result of the bid is known. Mr Vince stated that the representative from the company was very knowledgeable and is willing to attend a Community Council meeting. 
13. Payments after Christmas event. Mr Tunstall stated that he will finalise this matter as soon as possible.
14) Grants for 2018/19. This matter was discussed.

Resolved.  The following grants be paid:-

A) FERN



    £70

B) FESCA



  £500

C) Lamphey Church


£1000

D) Lamphey Village Hall

£1000

E) Lamphey Recreation Ground
£1000

These payments were proposed by Mr Skeels and seconded by Mr John and agreed by all Members.

15. Additional cheque signatory. Mr Tunstall is in the process of completing the
form and taking this to the HSBC Bank in Pembroke together with the required

documentation.
16. Update on S106 spending on adult education classes. Mr Tunstall stated that he 

is in the process of arranging classes in Lamphey Village Hall but is awaiting details

of the hall availability.
17. Circulation of draft minutes. An email has been received from Mr Vince 
requesting that draft minutes should be circulated to Members within a week after the 

meeting. The Clerk replied that a week was very tight and stated that he would 

attempt to email these to the Chair within 10 days of the meetings and then circulate

after any amendments have been made.
Resolved.  Mr Purser then proposed the minutes be circulated within 10 days and Mr 

Vince agreed with this amendment and seconded the proposal and it was agreed by all 
18. National Pay Agreement from 1 April 2019. A National Salary Award has been 

received increasing the Clerk’s salary from £10.913 to £11.22 per hour from 1

April 2019.
19. Community and Town Council Update. The Chair gave a verbal report on this

 matter.
Resolved.  A reply be sent stating that our County Councillor is also a Member of 

the Community Council which is a good thing as the current County Councillor is
community minded and an asset to the Community Council. This matter 
be again discussed at the February 2019 meeting.
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20. Pembrokeshire County Council Local Development Plan Consultation. The 
Chair reported that she had attended a recent workshop and will send in comments by

the closing date of 4 February 2019. Mr Tunstall stated that the Community Council

should look at funding for 3-4 years ahead. Mr Purser stated that during his time 3

schools had been on the bush site in Pembroke. Mr John stated that if the sites in Lamphey were successful then where would the children go to school as Lamphey School was already at full capacity. The impact of the candidate sites on services in the village was discussed in particular of highway safety, school capacity, the poor condition of current demountable classrooms in Lamphey School and sewage capacity will need to be addressed. Also there is an issue of surface water drainage at Honeyhill Grove. It was agreed that these points would be included by the Chair in LCC’s response to PCC LDP2 pre deposit questionnaire.  Mr Vince stated that as a Council we should know what our views are and a clear strategy on how the village develops over the next 5 years.
21. Feedback from Freshwater East Liaison Advisory Committee meeting on 15th 
January 2019. The Chair reported to the Committee that the security patrols 

Expression of Interest  had been unsuccessful. The Liaison Committee would like the 
Community Council to try again the next financial year. Mr Skeels stated that there 
were only 2 instances of problems in Freshwater East this year.
22. Webcasting of Pembrokeshire County Council Standards Committee 

Hearings. This matter was discussed.
Resolved.  A reply be sent stating that these meetings shouldn’t be webcast. Proposed 

by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members.

23. Monthly Meetings. Notification has been received that Lamphey Village Hall is 

not available on 15April and 20 May 2019.
Resolved.  These meetings be held in Lamphey Church Hall if available.

24. Items for next agenda:-
A) The risk involved with vehicles coming up from Freshwater East Beach (PT)

B) 5 year action plan for villages (PT)

C) Highway Safety – Sign down on Trewent Hill (AP)

D) Safety at the bridge on the Ridgeway Road in Lamphey. 
25. The next monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 25 February 2019 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.  



The meeting ended at 9.26PM.
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